
Friday 14th December 2018    The Newsletter of King Henry VIII Preparatory School           Academic Year 2018-2019     Issue 12 

HEADS  MESSAGE 

Firstly, this week I would like to express my thanks to 
the hardworking members of the Parents Association 
who organised the Christmas Fayre last Friday. An 
astonishing Ã4744.09 was raised on the night which will 
be donated to schools for the little extras that add the 
sparkle to the icing on our KHPS cake! Congratulations 
to the many children who contributed through the 
House bauble competition, the beautiful singing and the 
highly creative and inventive stalls that filled Hales 
hall.  
 
With the spectacular Reception nativity complete, 
Christmas lunches served, jumpers worn and exciting 
trips complete, we are left to look forward the what I 
believe to be one of the most awe inspiring days of 
each academic year ð our whole school Carol Service in 
the Cathedral. I am sure the service will be as well at-
tended and moving as ever and like last year, refresh-
ments have been organised for families when they ar-
rive.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a 
very merry Christmas and a happy New Year.  
 
Kind regards,  

 
 
 
 
 

Mrs G Bowser 
 
Headteacher 

 

 

 
 

 

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
 
òChristmas waves a magic wand over 
this world, and behold, everything is 
softer and more beautiful.ó 
 
Norman Vincent Peale  
 
 

FORTHCOMING PREP SCHOOL EVENTS           
  
 
DECEMBER 
 
Fri 14th             Celebration Assembly 
                         Christmas Jumper Day 
                         REPORTS TO PARENTS 
                         Swallows Christmas Lunch 12:15 - 13:15 
                         University Hospital singing (Y5/6 Chamber Choir) 
                         15:45 - 18:00 @ Off Site 
 
Mon 17th           Cathedral Carol Service  
 
Tue 18th           School Christmas Parties 13:30  
 
Wed 19th          School Finishes for Christmas 12:00  
 
 
 
JANUARY 
 
 
Mon 7th           INSET day 
 
Tue 8th            Term begins    
 
 
Tue 15th          EYFS Parents' Evening 15:00 - 19:15 
                        Parents' Association Meeting 19:00 @ Sen Sch-  
                        Swimming Pool Classroom 

Wed 16th         U11 A&B Football v Eversfield 14:45 @ KHVIII  
                        Playing Fields  
 
Fri 18th           Celebration Assembly  
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NOTIFICATIONS  

HOLIDAY CLUB  
 
Holiday club forms are now available and 
can be found at Hales and Swallows re-
ceptions and via the KHPS website 

SCHOOL SHOP CLOSURE 
  
The school shop will be closed for the Christ-
mas period on Monday 10th December and 
will re-open Thursday 3rd of January at 9am.  

LAST DAY OF TERM 
 
The school will be closing for the Christ-
mas holiday at Midday on Wednesday 
19th December. All children are to be 
collected by 12pm. There will be no af-
tercare or clubs.  

PA CHRISTMAS FAYRE 
 
Here are just a few snap shots of the PA Christmas 
Fayre that was held last Friday 7th December. Well 
done to all the children, parents and staff that helped 
to make it a memorable evening! 

SCHOOL BANK 
 
Here are the list of days for the HSBC School 
Bank: 
 
January 11th 
 
January 18th 
 
February 1st 
 
February 8th 
 
March 1st 
 
March 15th 
 
March 29th 
 
April 12th 
 
Please only bring money to school on Bank days. 

MISSION CHRISTMAS 

Thank you so much for supporting Mission Christmas this year.  Between KHVIII and Bablake I collected over 350 
presents for under privileged children living in Coventry.  May this success bring you an extra twinkle this Christ-
mas time.  Warmest wishes, Mrs Brand. 



YEAR 6 VISIT THE SENIOR SCHOOL TO WATCH THE RO-
BOTICS COMPETITION.  
 
On Monday, children from Year 6 visited the Senior 
School to watch the annual Robotics Competition. Pupils 
watched as robots went head to head to compete against 
each other through a series of trials involving various 
tasks, such as picking up cups and knocking down ob-
jects. It was a great opportunity to see some of last 
year's Year 6 children again and for our pupils to get a 
taster of the extra-curricular provision on offer at the 
Senior School! It was clear that this morning provided 
real inspiration to a good number of our children.  

YEAR 6 LEVERS, GEARS AND PULLEYS PROJECT 
 
Take a look at some of the top exhibits from our re-
cent Science project! Children were tasked with con-
structing a mechanism of their choice using a gear, 
pulley or lever. They were not allowed to buy their 
mechanism, which also needed to be transportable 
and fully-functional! Check out these catapults con-
structed by Amelia and Harry! Perhaps Year 6 staff 
should keep an eye out! 

YEAR 6 TRIP TO THE BIRMINGHAM REP THEATRE  
 
On Tuesday, Year 6 ventured to the REP Theatre in 
Birmingham to watch their production of 'The Wizard 
of Oz'. In a bold reimagining of the well-known story, 
this spectacular production featured all of our fa-
vourite songs and characters from the classic film 
with an added sprinkle of on-stage magic. A lovely 
afternoon was had by all!  

YEAR 4 GREEK DAY 
 
Year 4 had a fantastic time on Thursday when we all came together to celebrate our 'Greek day'! The children 
(and grown ups!) looked amazing in their costumes, so a big well done and a thank you to you all for putting in so 
much effort. We spent the day immersing ourselves in the world of the Ancient Greeks; we sampled some deli-
cious Greek food, acted out scenes from the famous legend of 'Theseus and the Minotaur', and we even made our 
own Greek theatre masks. A great time was had by all. Children, the funny faces you pulled when you were trying 
the olives have kept you teachers laughing all day!  


